Notice under the Local Authorities (Executive Arrangements)

(Meetings and Access to Information) (England) Regulations 2012

Paragraphs 5 and 10;

The making of the decision regarding the initial impact of the pandemic on the Council's business aims cannot reasonably be deferred until the next scheduled meeting of the Council's Cabinet on 30 July 2020. Therefore, notice is hereby given that an additional Cabinet meeting is required to be held on Thursday 16 July 2020 to consider this matter.

Tamworth Borough Council is therefore unable to comply with the requirements under The Local Authorities (Executive Arrangements) (Meeting and Access to Information) (England) Regulations 2012 Paragraphs 5 and 10 in respect of the intention to hold a meeting in Private and in respect of Publicity in connection with the intention to make a key decision.

Tamworth Borough Council has taken the following steps to comply with the requirements under The Local Authorities (Executive Arrangements) (Meeting and Access to Information) (England) Regulations 2012 Paragraphs 5.

- 1. The Decision Making Body (Cabinet) has via the Chairman of said Committee (Leader of the Council Councillor Danny Cook) obtained agreement from the Chair of the Corporate Scrutiny Committee (Councillor Thomas Jay), the Chair of the Infrastructure, Safety and Growth Scrutiny Committee (Councillor Simon Goodall) and the Chair of Health and Well-being Scrutiny Committee (Councillor Richard Ford) to hold the meeting in private.
- 2. Tamworth Borough Council has made arrangements for this notice to be made available at the Council Offices at Marmion House, Lichfield Street, Tamworth, B79 7BZ and on the Council's website;

https://www.tamworth.gov.uk/notices

Tamworth Borough Council has taken the following steps to comply with the requirements under The Local Authorities (Executive Arrangements) (Meetings and Access to Information) (England) Regulations 2012 Paragraph 10 in respect of the general exception;

 The Proper Officer (Andrew Barratt, Chief Executive) has notified the Chair of the Corporate Scrutiny Committee (Councillor Thomas Jay), the Chair of the Infrastructure, Safety and Growth Scrutiny Committee (Councillor Simon Goodall) and the Chair of Health and Well-being Scrutiny Committee (Councillor Richard Ford) in writing.

- 2. The Proper Officer has made arrangements for this notice to be made available at the Council Offices, Marmion House, Lichfield Street, Tamworth B79 7BZ and on the Councils website. https://www.tamworth.gov.uk/notices
- 3. The Proper Officer has ensured that at least 5 clear days will have elapsed from the date of this notice prior to the decision being made on Thursday 16 July 2020.

I am therefore satisfied that The Local Authorities (Executive Arrangements) (Meeting and Access to Information) (England) Regulations 2012 Paragraph 10 has or will have been complied with.

Signed

Andrew Barratt

Chief Executive

Dated 8 July 2020